Along Route '66



President: Allan A. Ryan, Jr., 116 11th St., S. E., Washington, D. C. 20003
Secretary: Lawrence J. Geiger, 351 E. 84th St., Apt. 12F, New York, New York 10028
Treasurer: Gerald G. Paul, 280 Collins Ave., Mount Vernon, New York 10552
Head Agent: Caleb Loring, 3rd, Indian Hill, Prides Crossing, Massachusetts 01965
Newsletter Editor: David N. Dubrow, 195 Prospect Street, Apt. 402, East Orange, N.J. 07017

Volume VI Number 7 October 18, 1974

The purpose of these class newsletters in the past has been to provide information about and comment from members of the Class of 1966 (that's us). This purpose remains paramount, but added to it this year has been the much maligned, and usually misunderstood, task of propaganda.

Propaganda -- "the deliberate spread of information and ideas to promote a cause" -- will deal primarily with activities planned by the Class, for the Class, in this reunion year. That is, things we're planning for ourselves.

The principle focus of the year is Reunion itself (note the capital "R"). Reunion is a weekend, Friday thru Sunday, June 13th thru 15th, in Hanover. Although I've been sworn to secrecy by the ghost of Samuel Occom about Reunion events, it would be safe to assume that they'll be concerts, picnics, panels and volleyball. It's also safe to assume that the Reunion Co-Chairmen, Don Graves (Box 383, Oakland, N.J. 07436, 201/337-8748) and Steve Lanfer (Box 605, Waterbury, Vt. 05676, 802/244-5524) are standing by for suggestions on Reunion doings.

Genuine Reunion Propaganda -- detailing every aspect of "Sixty-six to the Tenth" (or in math talk ' 66^{10}) will be forthcoming. But for now, here's the BIG NEWS.

A Sixty-Six Class Tent
In Front of Alumni Gymnasium
On Harvard Game Saturday
October 26th

This, of course, means that, contrary to tradition, the natural laws of economics, and previous Ivy League sanctions, this year's Harvard Game Weekend in Boston is really in Hanover. So the most natural step is a tent for favored alumni, like outselves, in which beer, set-ups and members of the Classes of '65 and '64 can be found, no charge.

In that tent, in front of the old gym, on what promises to be a glorious fall weekend (I checked the Farmers Almanac) you may very well find <u>Dr. Gene Nattie</u>, who's doing research at Mary Hitchcock Hospital, or <u>Paul Doscher</u>, recently appointed to the post of director of development at Amos Tuck. In fact there's rumor that a trainload of '66's from Washington to New York will be chugging north for the weekend. After a twelve hour overnight open bar on the Boston & Maine they may be in no condition to watch the football game, but there's no doubt they'll find the keg in our tent. We'll save what other news we've got until the next newsletter, and invite all members of the Class of 1966 Family to write with news and feel free to use these pages as a forum for expressing opinions or auditioning poetry. The address is 351 East 84th Street, Apt. 12F, N.Y., N.Y. 10028. The phone is 212/628-7794.

Spread a little propaganda yourself.

Larry Geiger